



April 26, 2024

United States Senate Committee on the Judiciary
Att: Chair Richard Durbin and Ranking Member Lindsey Graham

Re: Judicial Nomination of Brian Murphy (U.S. District Court for the District of Massachusetts)

Dear Senators Durbin and Graham,

I write in enthusiastic support of the nomination of Attorney Brian Murphy to sit on the federal bench in the District Court for the District of Massachusetts. Attorney Murphy has been well-known and much admired by the staff of my legal aid organization for many years. I first got to know him when I was doing eviction defense work in Worcester and he was involved with helping homeless Worcester families access the shelter system. Since that time he has gone to law school, served as a public defender, opened his own law firm, and been very active in the community and bar. In all of that time Attorney Murphy has remained firmly and unreservedly committed to the ideal of equal justice for all. Among his many contributions to that goal, he has been a steady, reliable participant in the pro bono programming which my organization coordinates, generously volunteering his time and expertise to help indigent clients navigate their complicated legal issues. We appreciate his dedication to increasing access to justice for all and wholeheartedly support his nomination.

Thank you for your consideration of this letter. Please do not hesitate to contact me with any questions.

Sincerely,

Faye B. Rachlin Deputy Director



